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I. President – President Watts shared that in Leadership Council this morning the emergency 

evacuation systems across campus were evaluated and there is also a taskforce being developed to 

assess the online consumption levels of Google Drive, Box and Microsoft Word. The goal of this 

taskforce is to lower the cost of these online platforms. In the faculty Senate Resolution 622 was 

approved and now will go on to get approved by the Academic Senate. She also shared that the top 

5 presidential candidates have been announced. Regarding this decision there will be open forums 

from 9:45-10:45 am everyday next week in the Bengal Theater. Following this there will also be 

receptions and presentations every night beginning at 6 pm in the Bengal Alumni Center. 

Attendance at all of these events is highly encouraged so that our input can be heard regarding the 

presidential position. President Watts lastly shared that she has received the schedule for the 

Martin Luther King Jr. Day celebration, she shared the breakdown of this event.   

 

II. SAB Director – SAB Director Morgan absent.   

 

III. Vice President – Vice President Reynolds shared that he has been continuing to rework a design for 

the gear order.     

 

IV. Vice President of Idaho Falls – Vice President Finco nothing to report.  

 

V. Vice President of Meridian – Vice President Position vacant. 

 

VI. Pro Temp – Senator Mishra shared that last week in senate, Craig Chatriand asked senators opinions 

regarding the date of the 2024 homecoming game next year. We also approved $9,600 for Bengal 

Dancers, specifically for nationals. Last week Rules and Appointments Committee and the Student 

Involvement Committee did not meet because we were taking group photos. The additional funding 

for period products and various travel funding was approved but the funding request for ASISU 

shoes was denied.  

 

VII. Secretary – Secretary Madison shared that she has been working a ton on the website and is getting 

everything updated and uploaded. To enhance this process she has meet with Joe Marley, Web 

Services Manager to get some help with the website. She has also updated all bills, rule books and 

bylaws.  

 

VIII. Director of Finance – Director Clark absent.    

 



IX. Director of Public Relations – Director McGroarty posted the “Thankful for ISU” reel over fall break 

and it was received well! He also discussed starting the Instagram takeovers next semester and 

doing two per week to make sure that all members have an opportunity to participate.    

 

X. Director of Community Relations – Director Price nothing to report.  

 

XI. Director of Sustainability – Director Deo nothing to report.   

 

XII. Director of Academic Affairs – Director Adams nothing to report.  

 

XIII.  Director of Student Affairs – Director Whitney shared that she met with Rick Pongratz in the 

Counselling and Mental Health Center on Thursday before fall break. He shared good information on 

the data and statistics from the projects as well as the services they provide. He also shared that the 

biggest issues they have had as a department some of which include marketing and losing some 

employees. At this meeting Director Whitney and Rick Pongratz began the process of working on 

some collaboration events with both ASISU and SAB. Director Whitney also shared that she has been 

working with Director McGroarty to reach out to the university regarding campus parking. She also 

shared her opinion that having a representative come and speak to ASISU about the Campus Master 

Plan is an excellent idea and something that should be set up as soon as possible.  

 

XIV. Elections Commissioner – Commissioner Wilks nothing to report.     

 

XV. Deputy Elections Commissioner – Commissioner Price absent.  

 

XVI. Publicity Elections Commissioner – Commissioner Tucker absent.    

 

XVII. OTHER  

 

i. Discussion 

1. President Watts asked members to take the remaining time to fill out 

the Campus Master Plan Survey.    


